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Have a Great Season Stingrays!
 

 

 Asst Team Rep Christel Hathaway and Team Rep Chris Knoble are both excited about the kick off of the Stingray Season 2007!  They wish everyone the best times and most of all fun for the 2007 Stringray season. Chris and Christel believe in open communication and individually are very approachable people. They encourage parents to approach them with any compliments or concerns. Please don't be shy- they enjoy meeting new parents and swimmers. The input of parents and volunteers makes our Stingray team stronger week by week.
Stingrays Host Sully Station 2
 

The season kicked off this year with a FAST League meet home against Sully Station 2.  The weather cooperated and the Stingrays did the rest.  
Stingray swimmers combined for 188 personal bests . . . pretty awesome especially considering the improvements were made from times only a couple of days old.  
Jack Hess, Will Hadsell, Matthew Duncan, Georgia Kikis, and Lexi Benton all improved their times by at least 20%.  Way to go Stingrays!

NVSL Update

After competing in Division One last year and finishing with a 1-4 record, the NVSL seeding committee has moved the Stingrays into Division Two.  In Division Two we will face familiar teams, going against Oakton, Virginia Run, Hunter Mill, Vienna Woods, and Fairfax Station. The last time we were in Division Two, 2005, we went undefeated and took home the championship.  We are seeded FIRST, so the other teams will be looking to score upsets against us. 
WAY TO GO STARTERS!

 

Being a "Starter" takes a lot of training along with a skill  for staying calm under pressure.  The Stingrays have been fortunate to have Mark Peterson as our lead Starter for many years. Mark has given many hours of dedicated service to our program.  He is now in the process of training other dedicated individuals to become a Stingray Starter.  Mark will continue as a Starter for the Stingrays but we will also see others at the helm this summer as they train under his skilled direction .  Please encourage our new Starters and thank them for their willingness to take on a tough and important job.   We appreciate the efforts of Mark and all our new starters.  Great job!    
Thank You Mrs. Bedell
Mrs. Bedell is one of those special people who prefers not to be in the spotlight and never wants attention drawn to her. However, coaches, parents and swimmers cannot help but notice her many contributions and dedication to our swim team.  She is always first on a short list of Stingray volunteers and coaches to discuss achieving personal bests, tweaking a stroke and her schedule is booked solid with the younger Stingray’s lessons. Seeing Mrs. Bedell once again jump in full force to help all our Stingrays, has shown us that it's time to spotlight her in our newsletter.  She is amazing!  Everyone knows that she alone can motivate our youngest swimmers in a way that is unmatched as she relates to the swimmers in a unique way.  Did you know that our Stingray  Breaststroke times have significantly increased since Mrs. Bedell started giving lessons to our swimmers?  Yes, it's true!  Thank You Mrs. Bedell for all you efforts and we want you to know how much we appreciate you.  By the way, don't forget to wish Mrs. Bedell a Happy Birthday on July 4th!! 
Stingray Parents….Please look for the team roster on the table at Pool #2 next week and verify the spelling of your child’s name for the team trophies.  Kindly make changes on the roster if there are any misspellings.  Thanks so much.  Any questions may be directed to karen.mccranie@cox.net.

Pictures will be taken on June 28

Swimmers age 11 and older should arrive at 7:30 a.m. for individual pictures.

Swimmers age 10 and under should arrive at 8:10 a.m.  for the team  picture(their  individual pictures will be taken after the team picture).

ALL swimmers should wear their team suit.

Picture envelopes will be available for pickup at the pool beginning Friday morning (June 22).  If your children are having one individual picture taken together, you only need to complete one envelope.
If you have any questions, please email Gail Gardiner at gdgardiner@cox.net
SWIM-A-THON
Swim-a-thon: Hurry, hurry, hurry!


It's not too late to register but only the first 100 swimmers registered receive a cool Stingray Swim-a-thon t-shirt and those spaces are going fast!!


This year, the Swim-a-thon is supporting The Arthritis Foundation (Washington, DC) and will be held June 28th from 9:00-11:30 a.m. (directly following team photos).


 Registration is only $10 (payable to "LRR Swim Team") and forms can be found on the team table inside pool #2. Sign up now and start collecting those pledges!

    
 Remember, the Swim-a-thon is not all work and no play. All participants will receive a free snow-cone and there will be lots of good music to listen to while you swim.  Be sure to enter the raffle and try to win an i-Pod Shuffle, gift cards to LifeTime Fitness, or a cute Webkinz.  Raffle tickets are $1.00 each and will be on sale during next Tuesday's time trials, and also the morning of the team photos and during the Swim-a-thon.  So register now and come out on the 28th ready to have fun  as you swim for a worthy cause!

Help Wanted


Volunteers make this swim team work.  We all appreciate the hard work that each of us contributes to make the Stingrays happen.  If it’s not obvious, nothing happens in NVSL without volunteers.  We have a number of critical volunteer positions that need to be filled—some sooner and some later.  Please consider if any of these are right for you! 



      
The “Gold Swimmer” program is used by the coaches to encourage swimmers to swim outside their comfort zone and participate in all events throughout the swim season.

      
Every swimmer will have the chance to go for the gold.  There will be three levels each swimmer must reach.  First, the swimmer must attempt to swim every stroke in a Monday meet, Saturday meet, or Tuesday time trial.  Our 8&U will have to attempt to swim free, back, breast, and fly.  All other age groups will also have to attempt the IM.  Second, the swimmer must swim the strokes legally.  Finally, starting with their times achieved at the first Saturday time trials, each swimmer will have to achieve five personal bests in any stroke or three in any single stroke.  These steps may be achieved in any order and each step will advance them up the ladder to “Gold”.  When they achieve the first step, they will receive a bronze ribbon.  When they achieve the next step, they will receive a silver ribbon.  And when they complete all the steps, they will receive the “Gold Swimmer” cap.

       
Let’s encourage each and every swimmer to try their best while reaching for “Gold”!
If you have any questions regarding the Gold Program, feel free to contact Karen McCranie at karen.mccranie@cox.net
Important dates to remember:

Sat. June 23, 
NVSL Meet #1 @ Oakton
Meet at Centreville HS at 7:30, caravan leaves at 7:45
Meet starts 9:00am

Sun., June 24 
Pep Rally at 6:30 pm Parkin Lot Pool #2
Mon., June 25, 
Fast Meet #2 @ Sideburn at 6 pm
Meet at Centreville HS at 4:45, caravan leaves at 5:00
Tues., June 26 
Time Trials 6 pm



Movie Night for ages 9-12 at 8 pm
Wed., June 27  Movie night for ages 8 & under at 7 pm

Thur., June 28 
Team Photo at 7:30

Friday, June 29 Pep Rally at 6:30

Directions for Upcoming Meets
Saturday 6/23 at Oakton: Take Union Mill Road and take a right onto US 29 North.  Proceed 3.7 miles and take a left onto Waples Mill Road/VA-664. Continue for 2.5 miles and then turn Left onto Bronzedale Drive. Turn Left onto Flemish Mill Court. Address is 11714 Flemish Mill Court, Oakton, VA 22124. 

Monday 6/25 at Sideburn Run: Turn right heading east on Braddock Rd. Turn right on Ox Rd (Route 123). Turn left at first stoplight onto Zion Dr. Pool is 10601 Zion Dr.

                    Everyone is invited!
It is tradition for the Little Rocky Run Stingrays to host a luncheon after each NVSL home meet. Join us after our first home meet...June 30th...for an Italian lunch provided by Ciro's.  Menu includes: Chicken Parmigiana, Chicken Marsala, Baked Ziti, Caesar Salad, drinks and desserts all for $7.00 per person.  

 
There will be a sign up clipboard at Pool #2.   Payment needs to be made ahead of time.  Checks should be made payable to LRR Stingrays.

This team luncheon is open to all swimmers and families, regardless if you swim on Saturday or Monday.  Come out and join us, spend time with your awesome coaches and have a great time. 
  Patty will be at the meet on Saturday selling tickets for Ciro's.  A final count needs to be in by Wednesday.If you have any questions feel free to contact Patti Kelly @ 703-830-0195.
How do I get my child’s times?

This is a common question each year.  The best way to keep track of your child’s times is by writing them down after they swim each event.  Look at the board behind the timers and you will see your child’s time posted at the completion of his/her swim.  Many experienced parents keep a small notebook handy that makes it convenient to keep track of the times.  If you missed the posting of your child’s times, you may contact our data coordinator, Barb Hagan, via email at haganjb@cox.net (contacting her at during a meet while she is doing entries is strongly discouraged).  Please provide her with your child’s name, age and stroke swam.  She will email you the times.  Remember we have a very large swim team and just one very busy data coordinator, so try your best to write your child’s times down as they complete their swim.

Additionally, the top times for each event in each age group are posted on the swim team board at pool #2 weekly. At the end of the season, a summary of times and improvement is provided to each swimmer for all events.

How do I get private swim lessons for my child?

Many of our swimmers take advantage of our talented coaching staff by getting private lessons. If you are interested in scheduling lessons for your child, please contact the coaches directly. This can be done via the coaches’ box at pool #2, or by approaching the coach after practice. Each coach does their own scheduling so it’s best to contact them directly.

Team Area
 

 
The Stingrays are very proud of our older swimmers who have achieved a high reputation for treating our younger swimmers in a manner that makes us all very proud.  Season after season, we get feedback from parents of young swimmers who tell us that the older swimmers set such a great example for the young children, much of this positive interaction occurs in the "team area" during meets and time trials.  Keep up the great work older swimmers! Your good work is being noticed and you are setting a great example for the young children who really look up to you.

When friends come to watch stingrays, but are not members of the team, they must sit in the spectator area or remain outside the gate.  Only Stingrays are permitted in the team area.  In addition, stingrays should never go outside the gate during a swim meet or time trial, always remain in the team area.  The parking lot is a very busy area with cars constantly coming and going, we don't want anyone to get hurt so please remind your child to remain in the stingray area and to not go outside the gate.

Keep up the good work Stingrays, and don't forget that ever stingray should not leave a meet before helping to clean up the team area. 
SHOW YOUR LOYALTY TO NVSL
Get your NVSL License Plate -- NOW!!
Posted by Chris Loeser on Jun 10, 2007 7:27PM

To celebrate the 50th anniversary to the NVSL, the 50th Anniversary Committee went through the lengthy process of designing a license plate honoring the NVSL. It was approved by the DMV -- BUT here's the catch. In order to have the plate offered to the public through the regular licensing process, it is necessary to send DMV 350 orders.

Our time is running out. The NVSL advanced $3,500 to the DMV to gain an additional year in which to obtain the 350 orders. The year ends on June 30, 2007. If the league does not forward the 350 orders to DMV by June 30, 2007, we will lose the advanced funds as well as losing the opportunity to be able to plate in the future. That's right -- it's all gone on June 30 unless those 350 orders are received.

Don't put it off -- send in your license plate order! It only costs $10 to show your interest in receiving your NVSL license plate. That's right - $10! The application will be posted on the NVSL web page or you can call Charlie Chadbourn (703-768-6474) to obtain an application or send him an e-mail at cchadbourn@aol.com.

Show your pride in the NVSL -- and your support of the sport of swimming.

Stingray Sportsmanship

Good Sportsmanship is a critical part of developing and maintaining a strong swim team. The Stingray Coaching Staff expects all swimmers, from the 8 & unders to the 15- 18 year olds, to conduct themselves in a manner that represents our Swim Team in a positive light, both at practice and during swim meets. Here are just a few examples of ways to show good sportsmanship, we ask that parents encourage the following.

At Practice:

· Be on time. Come to the pool deck and wait there until swimmers from the previous practice are finished and have cleared the pool. Swimmers should never play in the shallow area while waiting for their practice to begin, but rather wait on the pool deck. 
· Lane manners: While swimming laps, if a swimmer taps on a fellow teammate’s foot or pulls lightly on their fin, the swimmer in front should stop and allow the other swimmer to pass. Ignoring a tap on the foot or the fin is considered poor sportsmanship. If any swimmer experiences fellow swimmers not allowing them to pass, they should notify the coaching staff about this behavior. 

· Practice sessions: At the end of each practice, swimmers should quickly gather personal items and leave the pool deck so that the next group of swimmers can begin their session on time. Swimmers should never play on the pool deck, socialize, or sit in the pool area while another age group practice session is in progress. 

During Meets (Both NVSL and FAST meets):

· Swimmers should remain with the swim team in the designated Stingray Team area during the meets. If a swimmer would like to get a snack or to quickly visit with their parents after their race, they should return to the team swim area as soon as possible. 

· Swimmers are encouraged to watch fellow teammates swim and cheer them on; they will do it for you too! 

· Swimmers should remain in the water until the last swimmer in your heat completes the race. For example, if you are the first one to complete your heat, wait until the very last swimmer hits the wall before getting out of the water. To leave the pool before the last swimmer completes the race is considered disrespectful. (This applies to weekly Time Trials as well). 

· After your race, we encourage swimmers to congratulate the swimmer in the next lane by leaning over and shaking his or her hand. 

· After completing your race, it’s fine to ask the timers for your official time. But, also remember to say "thank you" before walking off. 

· After a meet, all swimmers should remain to help clean up the Swim Team area of any trash. 

Help Keep Pool #2 Beautiful

We implore all Stingrays and their parents to keep the pool areas clean by throwing trash in the bins and double-checking that all gear is accounted for.  We are finding litter problems in the bathrooms and on the decks after team activities.  Furthermore, every day sees a greater collection of suits, towels, goggles, and clothing in the lost and found.  The pool staff must discard older lost and found items if the amount becomes too great.  Parents please double check with your swimmers that they have everything and check the lost and found for misplaced items.

Swimming Trivia

(Answers appear below)
1. Who was the first woman to swim across the English Channel?

2. Who was the youngest male swimmer to compete in the Olympics since 1932?

3. What is the distance for the swimming portion of the Olympic Triathlon?

4. What sea animal is a stingray’s closest relative?
5. What does the swimming term “long course” mean?
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STINGRAY HOTLINE

703-995-4888 Please keep this number handy and use it often. This is the phone number you should call for weather updates, cancellations and to find out the happenings of the week. 

TEAM SPIRIT

 

Swimmers and parents, whether you swim on Saturday or Monday, we would encourage teammates to come cheer for each other on the days you do not swim.  It is especially important for the older swimmers to encourage the younger ones.  A high five or a "congratulations" can go a long way in shaping  a swimmer's confidence and perhaps ignite the spark for a long swimming career. 

****************************************************************
COMING UP IN OUR NEXT NEWSLETTER:

FAST and NVSL results

Personal Best records continue to be broken

Swim-A-Thon Predictions 

Coach's Trivia

Coaching Philosophy
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Little Rocky Run Stingrays:  Swimming for fun, winners for life
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